Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Mon. July 18th. 2016 at 7.30 p.m. 
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mrs.M.Rodgers (Vice-Chairman)  

Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.J.Matthewson Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Wilkes  Mr.D.Fortescue
Mr.S.Fidler
Apologies: 
Public Participation none
a) Police Report 7 crimes had been recorded during June
b) County Council and District Council Reports Not available
c) Norwich Airport JCC Report Mr.Fidler had nothing to report and the next meeting was scheduled for August but he would be unable to attend.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies none.
2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre,Grass cutting

Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting





Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee





Mrs.Scarff – School Governor





3. Minutes of the June meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that one allotment plot had been vacated and he had no one on the waiting list at present. The vacancy on the Council had been advertised and if no election was demanded the Council could choose to fill it by co-option. The safety matting under the swings had definitely not been laid on seeded topsoil as nothing was showing. He would write to Norse and insist that the job was done again. A complaint had been received about grass cutting in West Lane cemetery and he had informed the complainant that maintenance was the responsibility of the Church and the cutting was a goodwill gesture on behalf of the Council. The vicar had expressed satisfaction with the current arrangements.
5. Planning No objection was raised to a boundary fence at 5 Spixworth Road or to variations in conditions for industrial units at Norwich Airport.
6. Horsham and Newton Village Signs The Council accepted a quotation from Alison Sinclair to clean and re-paint the signs at £100 each. The Clerk would pass on the contact details of R.Wilks who would arrange to remove them from the posts and deliver to Cromer when she was ready for them.
7. Grass Cutting The Clerk had met with PJD Ltd. who had received a complaint regarding cutting in the Blind lane cemetery. This proved to be unfounded but the weeds in the central path were of concern. It was agreed that members should familiarise themselves with the problem and it would be an agenda item for the September meeting.
8. Correspondence Complaints regarding the state of the footpath near the Beck and the adjacent overhanging vegetation would be referred to NCC. A letter signed by 24 residents of Newton Street complaining about parking in the vicinity of the Mini-Farm estate with some vehicles being un-taxed and no MOT was discussed at length. The Clerk was asked to reply stating that the Parish Council had no jurisdiction in any of these matters but copies of the letter would be passed to all authorities concerned asking for any action possible.
9. Accounts passed for payment






T.Gilbert

Replacement Tap


£38.00
J.Graves – Clerk
Salary (inc.PAYE)


£505.27
T.T.Jones

Lighting maintenance (inc.VAT)
£518.06
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports  Mr.Hoy and Cllr.M.Rodgers had both reported flooding and neat sewage during the storms on June 23rd. This would be referred to NCC. Various other highways issues were raised concerning the ford in Beck Lane, erosion of banks and mud in the road in Hog Bog Lane, potholes in Market Field Lane, and a hedge on the Blind Lane/Crown Road junction. A report that unauthorised breaking and scrapping of cars was taking place at the rear of 51 Newton Road would be referred to planning enforcement at Broadland District Council. It was reported that various wooden public seats in the parish were in need of attention. R.Wilks was asked to report back to the next meeting.
11. Next meeting  St.Faiths Centre Monday September 19th. at 7.30 p.m.

